
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Information is preliminary and subject to change. 

MEDIA RELEASE 

 
INCIDENT TYPE:  DATE/TIME REPORTED:  

Reckless Endangerment 05/23/2023  0055 Hours 

INCIDENT NUMBER:  LOCATION:  

23BU010131 Riverside Avenue 

INVESTIGATOR:  INVESTIGATOR CONTACT:  

Detective Corporal Byrne (802) 540-2345 

AUTHOR:  APPROVED BY: 

Sarah Hernandez Timm Chief Murad 

 

NARRATIVE: 

 

On May 23, 2023 at approximately 12:55am, officers from the Burlington Police Department 

were dispatched to Riverside Avenue following multiple calls of gunshots fired. 

 

Officers responded and located evidence of buildings and properties being struck by rounds. 

Currently, the BPD does not believe anyone was injured. A gas line was struck by a bullet and 

was actively leaking gas. Officers evacuated the building and streets were blocked off. The 

Burlington Fire Department arrived to shut off the gas and Vermont Gas responded to fix the gas 

line. 

 

No suspects have been taken into custody. Anyone with information about this incident is asked 

to contact the Burlington Police Department at (802) 658-2704. 


